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Construction of an interchange at Hillcrest across Motorway M1(Phase 4A)
The public is hereby informed that in the context of major works for the Hillcrest Interchange across Motorway M1, the slip lane exiting Hillcrest Avenue, Sodnac onto Northbound Motorway M1 will be subjected to the following changes as from Tuesday 25 August 2020 and for a duration of six (6) months, ending March 2021:
· From Monday to Friday, the exit lane from Hillcrest Avenue onto Northbound Motorway M1 will be operational from 07 00 am to 10 00 am.
· The exit lane will be closed during off peak hours as from 10 00 am to 07 00 am the next day. 
· The exit lane will be closed on Saturdays, Sundays and Public holidays.
· During off peak hours, weekends and public holidays, road users going towards Motorway M1 will be directed onto St Jean road, Quatre Bornes via Pelican Avenue, Sodnac.
The public is advised to take all necessary precautions when approaching the working zones and traffic signs shall be fixed to guide road users. 
The Ministry apologies for any inconvenience caused and relies on the usual collaboration and cooperation of the public.
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